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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                              October 17, 2010
Board Members Present:  Vince DeSandro, Steve Carmichall, Mary Ann Creque, Dave Parks and Teresa Farris
Date & Place:
October 17, 1:00, Mary Ann’s
President Mary Ann brought the meeting to order. 

CSFD free chipping occurred 8/30 and we were advised that 19 homeowners participated, totaling 1.75 loads or roughly 20 cubic yards of chipped material. 
We discussed dates for annual meeting.  Mary Ann will check the Fire Department’s meeting room availability for Tuesday, Dec. 14 (or Dec. 16 as back-up).
Secretary Report: We will prepare a letter, notice, agenda and proxy to be sent prior to the meeting (by November 23).  Mary Ann and Teresa will prepare and review with the Board.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Discussions were held regarding the 5044 homeowner matter and our course of action.

Dave reviewed current bills; there are no issues.
Dave also requested the status of the 3 electric meters linked to the irrigation system, asking whether we could turn these off until April 2011.  Minutes from April 2010 indicate that Vince went to the Colorado Springs Utilities to receive clarification on the meters; however, he did not have the complete copies of the bills and needed the meter addresses on the reverse side of the bills.  He will again visit the department to ascertain the charges, along with adding Switzer Landscaping to the account (to enable Chris Switzer to turn on/off the meters).
Vince:  Does Switzer have the authority to turn off/on the meters?

Action - Bank CD signatures are still needed; Dave will provide logistics and who needs to sign.
Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: 
Trujillo status: Vince contacted Don Trujillo about the 40 feet of shattered main sprinkler pipes and asked if Trujillo had blown out the sprinklers in Fall of 2009.  This is a major expense of $2300 to repair and MOHA’s current landscaping company feels the pipes were NOT blown out causing the break.  Vince indicated that MOHA feels the $2300 bill should be reimbursed.  
As of July 6th, Trujillo advised Vince he has no insurance and lost much business.  Therefore, no funds to reimburse MOHA.  Status as of July 29 – Mary Ann discussed with MOHA legal who requested a copy of the original contract which the Board is trying to locate (checking with past board members to see if they have a copy).  Once the original contract is reviewed, MOHA legal can advise our possible actions.  
Status Oct 17:  The Board voted to send Trujillo a demand letter for the $2800 in repairs.  Vince will prepare and send.

Teresa contacted the city street division, Belinda Schwartz (719-385-5934), and discussed the 2009 MOHA apron and sidewalk repair and advised that the 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs Drive’s common drive apron had a very large hole.  Action – The City filled holes with asphalt in August (Temporary fix)
Landscaping and Snow Removal:  Vince advised that Switzer has cleared and turned off the sprinkler system.  Vince will be the contact for snow removal; 4” snowfall will be removed after 24 hours.

Architectural Control:  
The homeowner at 5148 has requested adding a two-car garage to her home (which has an existing two-car garage). The Board has tentatively approved adding a one-car addition subject: provision of more detail (front elevation, roof line, stucco or brick, etc) to ensure consistency of appearance of building materials. Steve will advise the homeowner.

Mailboxes: The Board has placed the prototype mailboxes on hold as of October 16.
Actions- Steve will discuss the single box prototype at 70 Mahogany (agreed), Mary Ann will discuss the double for 135-145 Odessa (agreed) and the quad at 5-20-15-20 Langley (one did not agree) to see if the homeowners are agreeable.  If so, the mailbox themselves are the responsibility of the homeowner to purchase (the Board will recommend some examples) and MOHA will credit these homeowners $20.00 on their 2011 dues.  All these mailbox stands are in need of repairs. 

Update as of Sept 8:  Vince will advise Chris to do the SINGLE/DOUBLE – 70 MAHOGANY AND 135/145 ODESSA and MOHA will pay for cost and mailboxes for these demos.  Steve will advise Drew and Teresa to advise MaryAnn to expect work in September.

The Board received a request to review the Jessana Heights common drive as the last 80-90 feet is in poor condition with the berm failing.  Two bids for repair have been received and the Board will review.  Upon further review, the Board feels no maintenance is required.
A letter will be sent to114 Odessa reminding them of the MOHA parking regulations.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:50 pm. 

Next meeting Wednesday, Dec 1, 6:30 at Mary Ann’s
Accomplishments January 2009 - July 2010:

6 Newsletters sent to Homeowners


Fence repaired on Broadmoor Bluffs Dr.


9 mailboxes repaired


2 abandoned cars were removed from the MOHA after homeowner complaints


New MOHA website launched


Insurance rates reviewed and negotiated


Concrete Apron Repair quote received


Fencing repair/painting bids for MOHA 


UMB Bank Fees dropped


Rain gauges installed; watering limited to 2-days/week


Visitor parking pass for street parking initiated


MOHA fence painted and repaired by October 1, 2009


Due diligence on MOHA dues receipt and lien placed, court hearing

Due diligence on lawn maintenance complaints and actions taken


Fine for common drive parking violations to covenants established


MOHA map enlarged and mailing list provided to attendees


New landscaping and snow removal company selected

            Understanding of major sprinkler damage and repair – and repairs have occurred

Mailbox stand survey conducted July 2010 – one homeowner responded (along with Board).  Prototypes being investigated.

